AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

TOWN OF AVON

Commissioners: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman PM 4: 02
Carl Fischer, Vice - Chairman
Mike Lawler, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

JUNE 21, 2016

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Carl Fischer, Mike Lawler, Stephen McCarthy and Dan Hart present.

SUMMER PROGRAM

All SP councilor applicants have been interviewed by Jennifer Goode and Cam Kenney. The Commissioners along with Jennifer discussed the applications and interview results. Carl motioned that the following applicants will be recommended to the Selectmen to be hired to fill the 5 councilor positions:

Shannon Maloney

Danielle Hersey

Patrick Curley

Matthew D'Entremont

Nikuni Shah

Kelly Bessette will be placed on a waiting list as a backup councilor. Dan 2nd Carl's motion to recommend these 5 candidates to the Selectmen, the motion was carried by a vote of 2 in favor and 1 against.

The SP will be a peanut free environment. A notice will be sent home the first week. It was also discussed that epi pens will be kept with the child's lunch bag. Jennifer will track any incidents by using a form.

It was decided that this years t-shirts for the children will be aqua. Councilor's will receive 3 t-shirts and workrecreation participates will be given 2 t-shirts. One hundred and fifty navy blue lunch bags will be ordered.

SP opening day will offer hotdogs. The cotton candy machine will be used for Carnival week.

ACT PROGRAM

P&R has received an overdue invoice from Zip Print for \$140.00 for the printing of Peter Pan scripts. Act was aware that we are unable to process this invoice due to it being a copyright infringement. James Yundt had agreed to pay this invoice himself. Carol will send him an email asking him when this invoice will be paid.

STOYAC

George with the STOYAC program will be given the ok to use the Civic Center for their signup's on September 7th. Barbara will email him to invite him to either our July 19th or August 2nd meeting.

Our next scheduled meeting will be on July 5th.

Respecfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary

Carol Leary

Avon Park and Recreation Commission